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Town of Danville 

Board of Selectmen 
September 25, 2017 
Old Meeting House 

6:30pm 
 
Selectmen Present: Chairman Shawn O’Neil, Scott Borucki, Sheila Johannesen 
Excused Absence: Vice-Chair Judi Cogswell, David Knight 
Others present:  Janet Denison, Kelly Main, Mr. Denison, Chris Stafford, Lillian Katz, Denise Bowridge 
 

I. Delegate Session - None 
 

I. Signature File / Minutes 
 
Selectmen opened the bids received for the Cheney Road Project.  One bid for $7,600.00 was submitted by 
AcreShaper.  Chairman O’Neil stated the board would pass the bid to the Road Agent to review and submit his 
recommendation.  Selectmen signed payroll, vendor, and Library Payroll Warrants 2017-19, a tax payment plan, and 
a Timber Cut. 
 
Johannesen made the motion, seconded by Borucki, to accept the 9/11/17 minutes as written; motion passed.  
 

II. Budget 
  
Johannesen made the motion, seconded by Borucki, to approve the 4191.3 Zoning Appeals budget for $775; 
motion passed. 
 
Johannesen made the motion, seconded by Borucki, to approve the 4191.1 Planning Board budget for $3,300; 
motion passed. 
 
Johannesen made the motion, seconded by Borucki, to approve the 4130.3 Town Meeting budget for $1,671; 
motion passed. 
 
Borucki made the motion, seconded by Johannesen, to approve the 4316.1 Street Lighting budget for $7,550; 
motion passed. 
 
Johannesen made the motion, seconded by Borucki, to approve the4150.5 Treasurer budget for $10,673; motion 
passed. 
 
Johannesen made the motion, seconded by Borucki, to approve the 4440 Welfare budget for $66,178 to include:  
4441.1 General Assistance for $7,346, 4442.1 Direct Assistance for $27,700, 4445.2 Vendor Payments for 
$31,132; motion passed. 
 

III. Old / New Business  
 
The Board discussed the Town’s current holiday schedule compared with the State’s holiday schedule.  It was 
decided to postpone any changes until when the full board could convene. 
 
Patty was asked to confirm the signing of Jason Holder’s appointment to Conservation by the Selectmen. 
 
Patty was asked to have the Bulk pickup to be put on the sign and note that no items can be placed on the curb prior 
to one week before bulk pickup. 
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Chris Stafford asked Patty to speak with Jeff of Parent Pest and ask that the ants in the ceiling be treated when he 
came to do the October inspection/spraying. 
 
At 7:07pm Johannesen made the motion, seconded by Borucki to adjourn; motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Patricia Shogren, Town Administrator 
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